

MINISTRY OF ADVANCED EDUCATION

CLIFF NIMBER 76 S97

RECEIVED

SEP 1 3 7010

DRAFT DRAFT DAAFT DAAM PRILE

MINISTRY OF ADVANCED EDUCATION

SEP 2 2010

MINISTRY OF ADVANCED EDUCATION

SEP 1 0 2010

His Worship Mayor Dan Rogers City of Prince George 1100 Patricia Boulevard Prince George BC V2L 3V9

Dear Mayor Rogers:

Re: Wood Innovation and Design Centre

Thank you for your letter of June 22, 2010, advising me of your Council's support for the Wood Innovation and Design Centre (WIDC). I am also responding on behalf of my colleague, the Honourable Moira Stilwell, Minister of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development. Please accept my apologies for the lateness of this reply.

Like you, I am looking forward to the establishment of this iconic building and showcase for wood innovation in downtown Prince George. A collaboration of the University of Northern British Columbia, the Wood Enterprise Coalition and several post-secondary institutions, the WIDC will host experts from British Columbia and around the world while providing applied research, knowledge synthesis and educational programming for design, technical innovation and professional upgrading.

Presently, ministry staff are collaborating with staff from the Ministry of Forests and Range and the Ministry of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development regarding this project. Once the space requirements for the WIDC are determined this fall and the building specifications confirmed, we'll be pleased to work more closely with municipal staff regarding the selection of a potential site. A comprehensive presentation on the WIDC will be made available for you and your council members at that time.

I appreciate your support for the WIDC. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact Sandra Carroll, Assistant Deputy Minister of Transportation Policy and Programs. She can be reached at 250 387-5062 or by e-mail at Sandra.Carroll@gov.bc.ca.

.../2

Thank you again for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

Original Signed By

Shirley Bond Minister

Copy to:

Honourable Pat Bell

Minister of Forests and Range and

Minister Responsible for the Integrated Land Management Bureau

MLA, Prince George-Mackenzie

Honourable Moira Stilwell

Minister of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development

MLA, Vancouver-Langara

Sandra Carroll, Assistant Deputy Minister

Transportation Policy and Programs Department

Randy McDonald, Executive Director Wood Innovation and Design Centre



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

1100 PATRICIA BOULEVARD, PRINCE GEORGE, B.C. V2L 3V9 TELEPHONE (250) 561-7609 FAX (250) 561-0183



June 22, 2010

The Honourable Shirley Bond Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure PO Box 9055 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9E2

Dear Minister Bond:

JUL 0 5 2010

CORP. WRITING SERVICES

MOTI

The City of Prince George is enthusiastic about the Province's commitment to building the Wood Innovation and Design Centre in Prince George. We believe this centre will position our community as a world leader in wood construction, design and education. The project will also play a pivotal role in the revitalization of our downtown core.

The Council of the City of Prince George resolved at a recent meeting to write to you reconfirming support for the proposed Wood Innovation and Design Centre, and requesting an update on the project including a sense of the timeline for implementation. Council is also interested, with your assistance, in identifying ways the City can further advocate for the Wood Innovation and Design project.

We look forward to continuing to work with the Province in moving the Wood Innovation and Design Centre project forward, and urge your heightened attention to ensuring that the project remains a top priority.

Sincerely

CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

Dan Rogers Mayor

cc.

Prince George City Council



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

1100 PATRICIA BOULEVARD, PRINCE GEORGE, B.C. V2L 3V9 TELEPHONE (250) 561-7609 FAX (250) 561-0183

June 22, 2010

The Honourable Moira Stilwell Minister of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development PO Box 9055 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9E2

Dear Minister Stilwell:

The City of Prince George is enthusiastic about the Province's commitment to building the Wood Innovation and Design Centre in Prince George. We believe this centre will position our community as a world leader in wood construction, design and education. The project will also play a pivotal role in the revitalization of our downtown core.

The Council of the City of Prince George resolved at a recent meeting to write to you reconfirming support for the proposed Wood Innovation and Design Centre, and requesting an update on the project including a sense of the timeline for implementation. Council is also interested, with your assistance, in identifying ways the City can further advocate for the Wood Innovation and Design project.

We look forward to continuing to work with the Province in moving the Wood Innovation and Design Centre project forward, and urge your heightened attention to ensuring that the project remains a top priority.

Sincerely

CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

Dan Rogers

Mayor

cc

MINISTRY OF ADVANCED EDUCATION
CLIFF NUMBER 18031
REFER TO RECEIVED

JUL 0.5 2010

 $\square \ \mathsf{MA}$

DRAFT DORAFT MIN REPLY MIN'S BEHAUP DRLU DMINISTER

M DINFO I OM PILS IR DEA DAG

NOTES RUSH

Honourable Shirley Bond, MLA, Prince George Valemount Honourable Pat Bell, MLA, Prince George Mackenzie Prince George City Council JUL 0 9 2010

MINISTRY OF ADVANCED EDUCATION CORRESPONDENCE & RESEARCH UNIT

August 5, 2010

His Worship Mayor Dan Rogers City of Prince George 1100 Patricia Blvd Prince George BC V2L 3V9

Dear Mayor Rogers:

Thank you for letter regarding the Wood Innovation and Design Centre to be located in Prince George.

As the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure has the lead on this initiative, I am forwarding your letter to my colleague, the Honourable Shirley Bond, Minister.

I appreciate hearing of your support and enthusiasm for the centre.

Sincerely,

ORIGINALLY SIGNED BY ...

Moira Stilwell, MD FRCP (C) Minister

pc: Honourable Shirley Bond

Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure

Honourable Pat Bell Minister of Forests and Range Pages 6 through 7 redacted for the following reasons:

Section 16

Could face Forestry 's hard to Lo phase I.

Bortoluzzi, Lawrence ALMD:EX

From:

Janine North [Janine@northerndevelopment.bc.ca] Friday, February 26, 2010 5:31 PM

ant:

To:

Fuglem, Peter FOR:EX; Hayden, Dana FOR:EX

Cc:

Bortoluzzi, Lawrence ALMD:EX; Janine North; Chopik, Kathy FOR:EX

Subject:

FW: Wood Innovation and Design Centre

Importance:

High

s12s16

Warm Regards,

Janine North

Chief Executive Officer tel 250-561-2525 | fax 250-561-2563 janine@northerndevelopment.bc.ca



Northern Development Initiative Trust 301-1268 Fifth Avenue, Prince George BC V2L 3L2 http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca/

Note: This electronic message may be privileged and confidential. Any use of this electronic message or the information contained therein, including reading, copying, disseminating or distributing it, is strictly prohibited unless you are the addressee. If you have received this electronic message in error, please immediately notify the sender by replying to this electronic message and delete the electronic message from your computer. Thank you.

Bortoluzzi, Lawrence ALMD:EX

om:

sent:

To:

Cc:

Janine North [Janine@northerndevelopment.bc.ca]
Friday, February 26, 2010 5:31 PM
Fuglem, Peter FOR:EX; Hayden, Dana FOR:EX
Bortoluzzi, Lawrence ALMD:EX; Janine North; Chopik, Kathy FOR:EX

Subject:

FW: Wood Innovation and Design Centre

Importance:

High

s16

s12s16

Warm Regards,

Janine North

Chief Executive Officer tel 250-561-2525 | fax 250-561-2563 janine@northerndevelopment.bc.ca



Northern Development Initiative Trust 301-1268 Fifth Avenue, Prince George BC V2L 3L2 http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca/

Note: This electronic message may be privileged and confidential. Any use of this electronic message or the information contained therein, including reading, copying, disseminating or distributing it, is strictly prohibited unless you are the addressee. If you have received this electronic message in error, please immediately notify the sender by replying to this electronic message and delete the electronic message from your computer. Thank you.